

Office of the Minister

Ferguson Block, 3<sup>rd</sup> Floor 77 Wellesley St. West Toronto, Ontario M7A 1Z8 416-327-9200 www.ontario.ca/transportation Bureau du ministre

Édifice Ferguson, 3<sup>e</sup> étage 77, rue Wellesley ouest Toronto (Ontario) M7A 1Z8 416-327-9200 www.ontario.ca/transports

March 29, 2017

His Worship George Bridge Mayor Town of Minto 5941 Highway 89 Harriston ON N0G 1Z0

Dear Mayor Bridge:

I am pleased to advise you that the Town of Minto has been selected for funding through the Ministry of Transportation's 2017-18 Connecting Links Program.

As announced by the Premier in February 2016, the province will provide \$25 million for this program in 2017-18. Annual funding will increase to \$30 million by 2018-19.

The ministry's maximum provincial contribution for your project is \$987,665 towards the reconstruction of Elora Street in Clifford.

Ministry staff will follow up with your municipality to provide the contribution agreement and discuss the milestones and other requirements that must be met. Once the ministry receives your signed agreement, accompanied with a council resolution, we will execute the agreement to enable your project to proceed without delay.

I look forward to continuing our cooperative relationship and wish you success with your project.

Sincerely,

Steven Del Duca

Minister

c. Bill White, CAO/Clerk